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Come and enjoy 

what we have 

for you 

M U S I C 
3.00—4.00 Bec and Andy 

4.30—5.30 Loco Trio 

From 6.00 15grams of Glean plus Friends R A F F L E 
$2.00 per ticket 

Drawn at 6.00pm K I D S 
Bouncy Castle 

Face Painting 

Giant Jenga 

Scavenger Hunt 

Putting Competition 4.00—5.00 

Super Bubbles 

F O O D 
Snack Plates 

Kids Chips 

***** 

Dinner 

Kids Sausage Sizzle 

***** 

Dessert 

Kids Ice cream 

***** 

Cool Drinks available 

BYO Alcohol 

A D U L T S 
Closest to the Pin—Golf Competition 

Putting Competition 5.00—6.00 

Massage 

Yabbie Auction and Race 

 

And much more……. 
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SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 
Phone: 98253555    Fax:  98251152 Email:   mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

The next meeting of Council will be held on Thursday 15th March 2018 commencing at 10.00am 
in the Tambellup Council Chambers. Members of the public are welcome to attend all Council 
meetings.   

 

FROM THE FEBRUARY COUNCIL MEETING 
 Councillors attended a number of meetings during 

January and February, including a Special meeting (to 
adopt the Annual Report and set the date for the   
Annual Electors meeting), Independent Living Seniors 
Committee and Building Committee, and at the full 
Council meeting minutes and recommendations from 
those meetings were considered and endorsed as   
required. 

 Council granted retrospective planning approval for 
the construction of a car port, verandas and a      
swimming pool at a property on Ettakup Rd. Residents 
are reminded to check with the Shire before          
commencing any extensions or new constructions at 
their property in case planning or other approvals are 
required. 

 Council considered a request for a financial             
contribution to the Lions Cancer Institute’s ‘Special 
Children’s Big Day Out’.  A donation of $1000 was   
approved, and Council will write requesting the      
organisers to consider holding future events within 
the region. 

 Council received the half year report from the       
Community Emergency Services Manager. 

 Council considered a planning application for a       
telecommunications tower at Lot 3606 Broomehill-
Gnowangerup Rd.  This is part of the mobile Black 
Spot program aimed at improving regional               
telecommunications.  Adjoining landowners will be 
consulted for comment on the proposal. 

STAFF MOVEMENTS 
Our long time Broomehill office regular Siegrid Reed has 
recently advised of her intention to retire at the end of 
March.  Siegrid has been with the Shire since 2006, and 
has provided a friendly and efficient service to our local 
residents and also to many visitors to the Shire.  We will 
miss her immensely, but know she and Kevin have      
exciting times ahead.  Good luck and happy days Siegrid! 
 

At the Tambellup office, Customer Service Officer Marni 
Lloyd-Woods has accepted the position of Finance      
Administration Officer, vacated in January by Kathy Brigg.  
Congratulations Marni on taking on this new   challenge! 
 

As a result of these staff movements, we are currently 
advertising two staff vacancies, for Customer Services 
Officers in the Broomehill and Tambellup offices.  The 
advertisements for these positions are included in this 
edition of Topics, however if you would like more        
information please contact Louise at the Shire on 9825 
3555. 
 

We also farewelled one of our younger staff members 
during February.  Damon Powell, who worked as part of 
the maintenance crew, left the Shire to concentrate on 
his own small business venture.  We wish him well in his 
future endeavours. 
 

Applications for a Horticultural Traineeship closed on 
16th February.  This traineeship has been partly funded 
by the Department of Local Government, Sport and    
Cultural Industries, and will be delivered by ATC 
Worksmart and Southern Regional TAFE, in conjunction 
with the Shire.  At the time of writing interviews for the 
applicants were being arranged, and we hope to be able 
to introduce our new team member in the April Topics. 

BROOMEHILL SHIRE OFFICE HOURS 
Residents are advised that due to recent staff        
movements the Broomehill Shire office hours will be as 
follows: 

Tuesday – Friday 8.30am – 4.30pm 
Closed for lunch 12 noon – 1.00pm. 

These hours will be in effect until further notice. 

MARCH ORDINARY MEETING OF COUNCIL 
All residents are advised the time of the March Council 
meeting has been changed, and will now commence at 
10.00am, rather than the usual 4.00pm.  As always, 
members of the public are welcome to attend this 
meeting.  

ANNUAL ELECTORS MEETING 
The Annual Electors meeting was held on Wednesday 21 

February in the Council Chambers. A small number of 
residents took the opportunity to question Councillors 
and staff about a range of matters including future use 
of the old Tambellup Bowling Club, the kerbside         
recycling service, facilities at the Waste Transfer Stations 
and the road closure SMS system.  Thank you to those 
people who attended the meeting. 

SANDALWOOD VILLAS 
We are pleased to advise that for the first time since the 
construction of the Sandalwood Villas was completed, all 
units are now occupied.  We welcome our newest      
residents, Kevin Dawson and Vern Hunt, to Tambellup. 

ABORIGINAL SKILLS FOR LIFE INTENSIVE PROGRAM 
Unfortunately this program had to be postponed, due to 
other commitments in the community.  We have         
rescheduled the two days of workshops to Thursday 12 
and Friday 13th April, to be held at the CRC.  Anyone   
interested in participating is welcome to contact Pam at 
the Shire to register. 
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COUNCIL AGENDAS AND MINUTES 
Agendas and Minutes from every Council and Council        
Committee meeting are available at the Shire Administration 
Offices and Tambellup Community Resource Centre, for      
perusal.  These documents are  available in alternative        
formats, on request, for people with disability. 
Council Agendas and Minutes can be accessed online by 
browsing to www.shirebt.wa.gov.au and clicking on the “Our 
Shire” tab. 

WORKS  
As advised in the last Topics, a new Manager of Works 
has been appointed.  Peter Vlahov, who comes to us 
from the Shire of Wickepin, will commence duties        
mid-March.  In the interim, John Farmer, our Works   
Supervisor, has been appointed to the position of Acting 
Manager of Works, and is coordinating the works       
program. 
 

Works staff took delivery of a new Caterpillar grader  
during February, and the oldest member of the grader 
fleet was sold.  The new grader will be in the care and 
control of our Construction Leading Hand, Ricky Riley. 
 

The construction crew has completed a number of jobs 
in recent weeks, including the construct and seal of a 
section on South Pallinup Rd, the reseal of an 8km      
section of Toolbrunup Rd, stabilising and patching of a 
6m section of Toolbrunup Rd, and clearing required prior 
to the construct and seal of a 2.2km section of Warrenup 
Rd.  
 

The maintenance graders have been working mainly in 
the north west part of the Shire, with roads graded    
during February including Old Broomehill-Kojonup Rd, 
Punchmirup North Rd, Brassey Rd, Greenhills South Rd, 
Nardlah Rd, Etna Rd, Nookanellup Rd, Jam Creek Rd,  
Holly Siding Rd, Holly East Rd, Beejenup Rd, Washington 
South Rd, Holding Rd, Mattiske Rd, Parnell Rd, Moore 
Rd, and Wandoo Rd. 
 

Residents will have noticed the gravel sections on Taylor 
St, and at the North Terrace/Norrish St intersection at 
the moment.  Stabilising of these sections has been  
completed, and sealing will be carried out at a later date, 
in conjunction with other scheduled sealing jobs.  
 

The maintenance crew has been busy across a wide 
range of activities in recent weeks, including the          
installation of bus stop signs, and maintenance of       
culverts at various locations. 
 

At this time of the year the main focus for our Parks and 
Gardens team is watering of areas in the townsites that 
are not able to be connected to reticulation, and also the 
maintenance of the reticulation systems.  Both ovals 
have been mowed and the Broomehill tennis courts have 
been treated to a high pressure clean which has          
provided an excellent result.  Our team has also          
undertaken landscaping at the new St John Ambulance 
Sub Centre in Tambellup, in time for the March 9     
opening.   

RESTRICTED BURNING PERIOD 
All residents are reminded that from 15 FEBRUARY 2018 
until 15 APRIL 2018 the RESTRICTED burning period will 
be in force.  During this period you are required to obtain 
a permit before lighting any fires, and all conditions on 
the permit must be complied with.   
Please note - the lighting of fires over the Easter    
weekend 30 March - 2 April 2018 is prohibited. 
For more information or to apply for a permit please 
contact: 

Chief Fire Control Officer    
 Ben Hewson  0417 969975 
Deputy Chief Fire Control Officers   
 Ian Cunningham 0428 253062   
 Wayne Newbey  0429 674182 
Broomehill East      
 Luke Simpson  0427 251257 
Broomehill West     
 Warrick McMahon  0428 316386 
Broomehill Central    
 Neil Tears   0417 939684 
Tambellup East     
 Andrew Leonhardt  0437 208427 
Tambellup West     
 Jarrod Thorn  0428 906310 
Tambellup Town     
 Laurie Hull   0428 251177 
CESM      
 Cindy Pearce  0417 071567 

HARVEST AND VEHICLE MOVEMENT BANS 
For up to date information on Harvest and Vehicle    
Movement Bans: 
Harvest Ban Hotline:  Residents can phone 98251042 24/7 to 
hear pre-recorded information about the status of harvest and 
vehicle movement bans.  This is the most up to date and reliable 
source of information available. 
Harvest Ban SMS:  Residents can register their mobile phone       
number with the Shire, to receive notification of imposing and 
lifting of harvest and vehicle movement bans, road closures and 
other emergency information.  To register your number for these           
notifications, please contact Marni at the Shire on 9825 3555.  
Please be aware that not all areas of the shire experience full  
mobile signal, and this may result in notifications being delayed. 
For this reason the SMS system should not be relied on as a sole 
source of information. 
Local Radio:  Harvest and vehicle movement ban information is 
broadcast on ABC radio at 10.05am, 11.05am, 12.35pm and 
2.05pm, and on RadioWest  at various times during the day.  
While every effort is made to ensure local information is provided 
to the radio     stations for broadcast at these times, weather  
conditions can change quickly, and bans may need to be imposed 
at relatively short notice.  Again, please do not rely on this as a 
sole source of information. 

Residents are directed to the Harvest Ban Hotline – 
98251042 – as the most up to date and reliable source of 
information.   
If you think the weather conditions have deteriorated to 
the point where you feel it is unsafe to move vehicles 
around paddocks – make a judgement call and STOP – 
whether a ban has been imposed or not. 

http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
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Broomehill Hockey Club AGM 

Monday 12th March 2018 

7.30 pm 

Broomehill Recreation Complex 

Followed by General Meeting 

All Welcome 

Enquiries: Anne Guazzelli – 0488620453 

Wanted: 
The Tambellup Cropping Group is seeking a 

farmer who would be interested in leasing some 
land to the community group to put a crop in for 

up-coming season. Ideally 100-200 hectares 
would be suitable but very interested to look at 
any size or location that may be offered. A long 

term arrangement would be beneficial to the 
cropping group so long term plans can be put 

in place heading forward.  
For further Enquiries Contact:  

Neil Letter: 0447258230 

Leon Squibb: 0427 528 112 

Broomehill Historical Society 
The Annual General Meeting will be held on  

Thursday March 22 at 9:30am in the Museum office. 

Community members are most welcome to come and 

join us help preserve our history. Membership fees 

are adults $5.00 each and children under 18 years of 

age are free. Inquires contact Meriel – 0429025862 or 

Carole – 0488944416 or  

email broomehillhistoricalsociety@hotmail.com 

Broomehill Country Women’s Association of W.A. 
The Annual General Meeting will be held on  

Thursday March 22 at 10:30am in the Museum office. 
Everyone is welcome to join our little gathering. 

Inquiries contact Carole 0488944416 or Margaret 
98214861. 

AGM 
Central Fire Brigade 

29th March 2018  
5pm at the Fire Shed 

All are welcomed 
FCO & Secretary are willing to stay if voted 

Other positions are declared vacant 

Any queries call Neil on 0417939684 

NOTICE OF AGM 
Broomehill Primary School P & C  

27th March 2018 

7.00pm in the School Library 

Please contact Kelly Holzknecht on 0429 656 

572 or broomehillpandc@gmail.com for further 

information. 

Broomehill Netball  

AGM 

 March 21st, 7.30pm  

at Broomehill Complex.  

All members and new members welcome  

TAMBELLUP JUNIOR FOOTBALL CLUB  

Annual General Meeting 

 & 

 Player Registration Day 
The Tambellup Junior Football Club 2018 Annual 

General Meeting will be held at 4pm on 

Monday 26 March 2018 at the Tambellup  

Community Pavilion 

 2018 Under 13's Player Registrations  

will take place directly after the meeting.  

Any queries please contact Craig Webster on  

0427 251 374. 

AGM 
 

 

Tambellup Hockey Club 
D Grade and Minkey 

Player Registration and first Training Day 

Tuesday 10 April 2018 

3.30pm 

Tambellup Sports Pavilion 

 

 

Don’t forget to send your local groups upcoming 

information into Topics for publication. 

Just email tbtopics@gmail.com by 25th of the 

month. 

mailto:broomehillpandc@gmail.com


 Topics March 2018 Page 9 

 

 

Come join Tambellup Bowling Club for 

Fish & Chips 

6.00pm – 8.00pm 

17th March 2018 
after our game against Broomehill 

 

Tambellup Golf Club 
 

- AGM - 

The Annual General Meeting of the Tambellup Golf Club Inc. 

will be held on Tuesday 20th March 2018 at 7.00pm in the Clubhouse 
 

AGENDA 

Confirmation of Minutes—21 March 2017 

Receipt of Presidents Report for 2017 

Appointment of Secretary 

Subscriptions for the 2018 Season 
 

An Open Forum will be held after the AGM — all Members, new and old, are encouraged to 

attend and have input into the future direction of the Club 

EVERYONE WELCOME 

 

- Busy Bee - 

A Busy Bee will be held on Sunday 11th March at 9.00am to have a quick tidy up 

before Twilight Tunes on Sunday 18th March 

Further info contact Paul Cunningham or Nick Lockyer 

Many hands make light work! 

 

Dave Kinsey and Lyn O'Brien would like to  

extend our sincere thanks to all the volunteers 

who attended the fires on Warrenup Road 

Broomehill, in December. 

 

Due to the efforts of the  

volunteers who turned out on  

not only one, but two  

consecutive days to deal with  

deliberately lit fires the  

situations were contained  

and damage limited. 

 

A big "THANK YOU' to all for 

your time and effort. 

W A N T E D 

Wanted any sort, size or amount of 

plant pots, please leave at the  

Broomehill Op-shop or phone Carole 

0488944416. Thank you. 
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St Peters Church 

Pindellup 
  

There will be a church service  

for Palm Sunday at Pindellup  

3pm on March 25th,  

with Rev. Lindy Rookyard. 

Share in some afternoon tea afterwards. 

 Sympathy to the families on the 

passing of 

Mrs Muriel Benton 

Forever in your hearts. 

Deepest sympathy to the families on the passing of 

Mrs Edith Crosby. 

Forever in your hearts. 

First Aid Course 
 

Be the first to attend a first aid course in the new Tambellup Sub-centre! 
When:                       March 26th 2018,  8:30-4:30 

Where:                     St John Ambulance, Tambellup Sub-centre  
Enrolments:            Phone 98414212 or GSFirstAid@stjohnambulance.com.au 

Enquiries:                Bronny Bradshaw 98253046 or 0439818873 

 

mailto:GSFirstAid@stjohnambulance.com.au
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Tambellup Lions News 
  

The Tambellup Lions Club is off to a great start for 2018.  It is our 40th birthday year since the         

beginning of the Tambellup Lions Club.  We have a founding member who is still active and we would 

like to congratulate     Trevor Prout for his ongoing service.  He has received a 40 year Milestone    

Chevron Award for his service to  Lions. 

  

The Tambellup Lions Club will celebrate our 40th birthday on the 14th of July, which coincides with the 

annual changeover night. 

  

The Club would love to hear from any ex Tambellup Lions who have served with the Club over the 

last 40 years and hope that they will be able to attend this evening of celebration.  Please contact    

President, Andrew Webster on 0439629209 or Secretary, Andrew Bradshaw on 0467255083, to enable 

 

Great season of Junior Cricket at Broomehill 
The 2017-18 season of junior cricket wrapped up this week with the last game against Katanning at Broomehill Oval on 

Saturday 24th February. Katanning batted first and made 91 which was a hard act to follow as Broomehill could only 

manage 75 runs. There was a fine display of bowling by Brandon Leyte and Alex Webster while Dom Kennedy top 

scored batting for Broomehill.  
 

Coach Craig Bignell praised his 14 players aged 8 to 12 saying ‘they have all had a great season, and I can see they    

really enjoyed playing the game with their skills improving immensely.’ After the game,  the end of season awards 

were presented to the players. The Most Improved award was won by Dom Kennedy and Matthew Plumb while the 

Coach’s award was won by Rhys Holzknecht. Hugh Beaton won the Fielding Award, Brandon Leyte won the Bowling 

Award and Rohan Bignell won this year’s Batting Award. Both Brandon and Rohan tied to share the Marshall Malone 

Cricketer of the Year trophy.  

 

Tennis fun at Tambellup for Great Southern kids 
12.2.18 

Over 50 kids donned hats and sunscreen and took to the tennis courts on Sunday for the Tambellup Tennis Club junior doubles 

tournament and novice event. 

Mums and dads from all around the Great Southern drove their junior tennis players to Tambellup, with players coming from 

Dumbleyung, Kojonup, Gnowangerup and Broomehill, to name just a few places. 

Tennis tournament organiser Sara Robinson said she was very pleased with the turnout and the level of sportsmanship shown on 

the day. 

“It’s great to see such enthusiasm for tennis, and to see these kids having so much fun is fantastic,” she said. 

“It’s also great to see them learning tennis etiquette and having real match experience, and tennis is a sport that can stay with you 

for life,” she said. 

Sponsoring junior tennis in Tambellup were machinery dealership McIntosh & Son, and Cropline Haulage, and many thanks go to 

those businesses for supporting the Great Southern’s tennis loving kids.   

Prize winners in the different categories were as follows: 

Novice 8 and under boys: winner and runner up: Tom Dennis & Joseph Gugiatti 

Novice 8 and under girls: winner Juanita Polack & Mia Paganoni 

10 and under boys: winners Henry Simpson & Dane Moyes, runners up Alby Kowald & Thomas Hamon  

10 and under girls: winners Tessa Bignell & Poppy Thompson, runners up: Emmeline Cunningham & Isadora Hardie 

12 and under boys: winners Jed Kowald & Blair Ball and runners up Hugh Beaton & Rohan Bignell 

12 and under girls: winners Amelia Beaton & Montana Campbell and runners up Josie Simpson & Brooke Trethowan.  

Girl Sportsmanship Award: Isadora Hardie 

Boy Sportsmanship Award: Thomas Hamon 
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 Congratulations 

Jack Batchelor, Damien Boyle and  

Andrew Bradshaw were selected in 

the Queens Baton Relay for the  

Commonwealth Games 
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TAMBELLUP  

BOWLING 

CLUB 
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Tambellup Bowling Club 
Hi all we have had a very busy time since Christmas. It all started off with our Club singles played on 6th – 7th January 2018. There 

were some good games over the two days. Both the men’s and the ladies were knock out competition. The men’s champion is 

Norman Herbert runner up was Alan Jones well done. The plate winner was Martin Sadler against Gary Sheridan. Our Ladies 

Champion is Trixie Hampton winning against Judy Harder, and our plate winner is Jenny Burridge. Well played ladies.  

We had Ray Williams & Allan Hankinson from our club represent Central Stirling’s in the men’s ILRR (Inter league Round Robin) in 

Wickepin on the 12th – 14th January 2018.  Then Pip Newing, Pauline Roosendaal, Eleanor Swinburn and Belinda Hankinson played 

in the ladies ILRR in Albany for Central Stirlings coming third overall which is a fantastic effort for our small zone.  

The Ladies Pennants season has ended with our last game on 10th February with Jerramungup top of the ladder and winners for 

the 2017/2018 season. The very next day 11th Feb we sent a team over to Gnowangerup for the league 4’s, with Tambellup coming 

runners up on the day well done ladies.  

The Men have had 3 pennant matches on the  

20th January @ Tambellup (81) v’s Nyabing (58) 

17th February @ Tambellup (88) v’s Gnowangerup Red (69) 

24th February @ Borden (63)   v’s Tambellup (73) 

On 18th February we held our mixed triple competition which in the past has been sponsored by Hammers, we thank them for 

their support over the previous years. This year we had on board Primaries. Our winners on the day were, Stan Aylmore, Alan 

Jones & John Komene.  

The Corporate bowls competition is in full swing and will be wrapping up on the 23rd February. There has been some great       

competition throughout the four weeks. Thanks to everyone who has been involved and helped out with corporate bowls this   

season. Congratulations to ‘Grubs’ team who took out the inaugural corporate bowls cup.  

 

TAMBELLUP VOLUNTEER FIRE & EMERGENCY SERVICE 
Well, 2017 was a big year for the Unit.  Our big ticket item for the year was the delivery of our new 4.4 Broadacre    

appliance during the week before Christmas - 4000 litres on board a dual cab 4x4 Isuzu truck that will enhance         

firefighting and rescue capabilities well into the future. The truck is equipped with the latest in crew protection,       

including the external sprinkler systems, in-cab air and fire blankets and Automatic Vehicle Location system 

We also received a second trailer during January.  This is a purpose built rescue trailer, and has been reconditioned 

and reallocated from another VFES unit. The new trailer has been fitted out and is ready for action.  The old trailer will 

be fitted out and used for SES (storm and search) response. 

These new acquisitions have been extremely well received and are appreciated by the Unit, however accommodation 

at the Unit’s shed is a problem.  The truck, being higher than the old 2.4, only just fits under the roller doors, and    

trailer space is at a premium.  The truck and old trailer are currently housed at the Business Centre on Tambellup 

West Rd, and we thank Trevor and the Committee for their assistance in this regard. We are currently working with 

DFES, the Shire and the Department of Building Maintenance and Works on options to modify the shed, to allow for 

all     appliances and equipment to be accommodated.   

Our members have participated in a number of DFES courses through the year, including Casualty Handling,              

Introduction to Structural Fire Fighting and Pump Operations.  The last two courses were conducted in Tambellup, and 

allowed members to gain experience in the use of hydrants and become familiar with the new truck.  We have also 

held Sunday morning and Wednesday night sessions through the year, with a range of activities being undertaken,  

including car cut-ups, burning of the green waste at the tip, and many opportunities to roll out hoses, operate the 

pump, draft water, extinguish mock fires, spread firefighting foam and generally practise skills that thankfully are not 

called in to play often.  We are grateful to our more experienced members for walking us through these activities. 

Members also attended the DFES Emergency Services Conference in September.  The speakers over the course of the 

weekend were engaging and provided food for thought on the many levels of our volunteering experience, as well as 

operational issues. 
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OPPORTUNITY—EXPLORATION WATER  

DRILLING 

Albany Drilling Co with experienced operator 

Len Woonings will be in the Shire of  

Broomehill -Tambellup mid to end of  

March. 

Expressions of Interest should in first instance 

Be directed to either Cam or Justin Taylor ASAP. 

4 Inch exploration hole $95 per metre cased (no rock) 

with other alternatives available. 

Here’s hoping its fresh! 
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Tambellup CWA has commenced for 2018 and we welcome our new President, Mrs Trixie Hampton into the chair.  Jenny 

Charlton and Anne-Marie Lockyer remain as Secretary and Treasurer to assist Trixie.  We are also pleased to welcome Monica 

Nazzari, Roma Baxter and Barbara Dawson as new members.   A big thank you to Betty Hull for steering our ship last year.  Betty is 

also remaining as the booking officer so if you need to know about the CWA Rooms, she is your “go to” person. 

Our country of study is Peru so we will be learning some interesting new things as well.   Pisco Sours anyone????  All I 

know of Peru is that the national drink is a Pisco Sour.                                

Our next activity will be helping at the Wagin Woolarama on Friday, 9th March, 2018.  If anyone is interested in    

coming, we leave from the CWA Rooms at 6.00am and work until 9.00am before heading to the Wagin Showgrounds.  

Please let Jenny know if you would like to join us. 

We continue with our Tambellup Totes project so if you haven’t stocked up on bags for your shopping, don’t forget to grab some 

at the Tambellup CRC and the Tambellup PO.  All for a gold coin donation. 

NEXT MEETING:  Thursday, 8th March, 2018 from 9.45am for a 10.00am start. 

     CWA Rooms, Henry Street, Tambellup  WA  6320 

WHO is going to help or save you or someone in your family in a medical emergency???? 

Possibly no one unless Tambellup can attract more volunteers to actively take a role in our sub Centre 

Are you willing to take that chance for yourself or your family?  

If YES, then “Good Luck”   If NO then seriously consider volunteering for our community.  

Volunteer Ambulance Officers attend emergency & non-emergency ambulance calls as well as other duties which 

could be providing first aid at public events & attending training to maintain skills. 

If you are interested in clinical & community-based volunteer work, are aged over 18years, have an                    

unencumbered A Class Drivers Licence, can work solo or as part of a team and are fit enough to perform CPR then 

we would love to hear from you. Volunteer Ambulance Officers receive high quality training which equips them with the essential 

basic & intermediate life support skills to assist them in stabilising patients enroute to hospital. 

Not everyone wants to do “on road work” but there are also roles for Volunteer Support Officers 

Community members with various skills can also join SJA Regional Stations in a non-medical capacity. Opportunities include being 

on the SJA Committee, holding a position on the committee, assisting in upkeep of the Sub Centre, Cleaning, Gardening, Catering, 

van upkeep and other areas that assist the on-road staff to do their job. You need a current First Aid Certificate for which SJA  

provide free training. 

Please contact Tambellup SJA President, Bronwyn Bradshaw 98253046, long time serving Trevor Prout 98251182 or go on line 

and Google volunteering with St John West Australia. You can get lots of information and even apply online. 

Do you know who our local Volunteer on-road Officers are…. 

Kristy Boyle, Bronwyn Bradshaw, Shawn King, 

Vanessa Kondakov, Jess McPartland, Gerri  

Merrick, Rebekka Polack, Aileen Prout, Trevor 

Prout, Beth Trezona 
Talk to any of these Community Volunteers about possibly joining us 
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Does your Club or Organisation have a special project in mind for this coming 

year?   

We welcome the opportunity to meet with you all to have a chat about how we can assist 

with your banking or sponsorship needs – whatever they may be. So stop by our 

branches and have a chat with Steve, Nicole or Rachael.  

Guidelines & Application Forms are on our Website. 

Our Community Investment Round Closes on 15th March 2018 

Tambellup Cranbrook Community Bank 

were proud to sponsor the Open Mixed 

Fours Bowls event held at the Cranbrook 

Sporting Club on Sunday 18th February.  

Congratulations to the winners Murray, 

Julie, Tina & Ian. 

In February we were also proud to support 

Corporate Bowls which is in full swing in 

Tambellup & Cranbrook and we have been 

lucky enough to have a bowl. Good Luck to 

Everyone!  

CRANBROOK 

OPENING HOURS: 

Mon...9am-12noon 

1-5pm 

Wed...9am-12noon 

1-5pm 

Friday...9.30-12.30pm 

 

TAMBELLUP OPENING 

HOURS: 

Tues...9am-12noon 

1-5pm 

Thurs...9am-12noon 

1-5pm 

Friday...2pm-5pm 

 

36 Norrish St Tambellup 

Ph: 9825 1333 

25 Gathorne St Cranbrook 

Website:     http://www.bendigobank.com.au/public/community/our-branches/tambellup 

          http://www.bendigobank.com.au/public/community/our-branches/cranbrook 

Feel free to call in to our branches and be  

assured that our staff are there to help you with 

all your business or banking needs.   

Telephone on: Tambellup 9825 1333   or  

Cranbrook 9826 1777 

 

http://www.bendigobank.com.au/public/community/our-branches/tambellup
http://www.bendigobank.com.au/public/community/our-branches/cranbrook
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Circulation of over 500 printed copies in the Tambellup and Broomehill District, 

State-Wide subscribers and electronic downloads.    Proudly brought to you by the 

Tambellup Community Resource Centre, Shire of Broomehill—Tambellup  and 

Generous Community Donors: 

Jean Allan, Barbara Dawson, Geoff Marsh, Brian & Jane Taylor 

Tambellup CRC 

and Library  
 

Opening Hours 
 

Monday—Friday 

9am—5pm 

9825 1177 

Volunteer of the Year Nomination are Now Open! 

The 2018 Volunteer of the Year Awards are now open and you are invited to nominate a special individual 

or organisation to be recognised for the contribution they have make.  

The awards, an initiative of Volunteering WA with presenting partner Bankwest Foundation and part of   

National Volunteer Week celebrations, recognise the significant and highly valued contribution that          

volunteering makes in our communities. 

There are 8 different categories. 

How to nominate: 

Go to https://awards.volunteeeringwa.org.au/nominate-someone 

Complete the three simple questions 

Press Submit! 

Nominations close 5pm Friday 9 March 2018 

For more information contact Monika Page on monika@volunteeringwa.org.au 
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Siegrid & Sheree from Broomehill & Tambellup Public Library would personally like to give a special thanks to 

the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup CEO, Mr Keith Williams and Council for their support in the implementation 

of  the new library management system  “Spydus10”. 

Some information for our Community: 

 Eight regional councils from south-west Australia to join the City of Albany to form a nine-council consortium deploying 

Spydus10. 

 Smaller councils to benefit from a world-class integrated library management system (ILMS) with expertise and knowledge 

shared by officers from City of Albany library. 

 Benefits include Spydus10’s archival functionality, digital assets management as well as simplified backend and             

operations. 

 The consortium headed by the City of Albany consists of libraries from the Shires of Broomehill-Tambellup, Cranbrook, 
Denmark, Gnowangerup, Jerramungup, Katanning, Kojonup, Frankland, Ongerup, Bremer Bay and Plantagenet. 
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“ It is our pleasure to be able to assist the Tambellup Library.  We understand how important reading is to a 

community!   The donation box has been shipped , if you do not receive it within the next few days please 

contact me! 

All the best to you and the community of Tambellup. 

Thank you for reaching out to us at Booktopia and giving us this opportunity.”  

Kind Regards, Lara 

A big thank you to Lara from Booktopia for their generous donation of books for the Tambellup Library! 

Thank you also to Jenny Colley for campaigning for our library which led to this wonderful donation! 
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Cranbrook Mens Shed 

Are any Tambellup Men interested in joining? Here is what we have been 

up to.. 

Well the boys have been busy since returning to the Shed after the Christmas break – we have finished 

installing the last section of raised flooring in the workshop and now only have the concrete strip left to 

complete. Kev has been busy and installed a new personnel access door next to our new rear sliding 

door – we can now finish re-sheeting the back wall of the Shed. Following the success of our “timber 

blocks, wheels, nails and screws” at the Eat, Shoot Build day held last year, we have decided to hold a 

similar event at this year’s Cranbrook Show. For a gold coin donation participating children can build 

themselves a toy from the supply of blocks and wheels our members have been preparing.  We recently 

located and secured a refurbished Red Cross donated bench seat for our seniors to utilise outside the 

“Friday Lunch” room door.  We are keen to maintain some of the history of our Shed, and we are    

planning on naming our refurbished supper room the Moir Room in recognition of the first owner of 

the property, before we do we are seeking community information to verify the information we have is 

correct. If anybody from the community has any historical information or photos from days gone by we 

would appreciate the opportunity to gather this info.  

Our monthly meetings are now being held on the first Thursday of the month starting at 0830 – the 

meetings are preceded by a toasted egg and bacon sandwich and these meeting are open to all Shed 

members and any member of the public who would like to attend. We are open on Thursdays and we 

encourage men to drop in have a look around and enjoy some fellowship over a cuppa. If you want any 

further info please call Steve 0429 942 852 or John De Burgh 0419 957 962. 

Cranbrook Motocross – Construction Underway 
 

L-R Adrian Van Den Berg (Smith Constructions), Hilary Watterson (Cranbrook Motocross), 

Peter Northover (CEO Shire of Cranbrook), Scott Gardiner (Scott Gardiner Architects) 
 

Friday 9th February 2018 marks the commencement of infrastructure building at Cranbrook 

Districts MCC home track Sukey Hill.  

Smith Constructions and Scott Gardiner Architects have teamed with the Shire of           

Cranbrook to build a Scrutineer/First Aid Hut complete with a disabled toilet. This project 

has been made possible via funds from the Royalties for Regions program. 

This is a much-awaited permanent facility and will make life easier for committee members 

who are currently operating the club out of a mobile trailer. Club President Justin Shepherd, also a Motorcycling WA qualified    

machine examiner, said he is looking forward to scrutineering bikes undercover in this facility and not having to take home race 

day flags and vests to wash and dry. 

St John Ambulance volunteers are also excited about using the hut, which has a drive through feature that allows easy motocross 

track access. In addition to having a fully decked out first aid room thanks to the generous donation of surplus doctors surgery 

equipment by the Shire of Cranbrook.  

The building is expected to be completed by June, ready for when Cranbrook hosts the South West Interclub Championships on 

Sunday 15th July. 

It is not expected that site construction by builders Smith Construction will interfere with the clubs scheduled events or monthly 

practice.   

2018 season marks our second year at this venue, which kicks off with an all ages Moss Institute of Motocross & Supercross  
Coaching clinic on the weekend 14/15 April. For further details and to register your interest head over to www.cranbrookmx.com 

EASTER HOLIDAY 2018 

Good Friday 30 March, Easter Sunday 1 April, Easter Monday 2 April 

http://www.cranbrookmx.com
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Update or Addition or Removal (please circle) 

Surname: 

_______________________________________ 

Name/s: 

______________________________________ 

____________________ 

Address: 

________________________________________

____________________________________ 

____________________ 

Phone:_______________________ 

Mobile:______________________ 

Fax:_______________ 

UHF (optional): ____________________ 

Email (optional: ____________________ 

Mobile Number/s  

1) Name________________________ 

Number________________________ 

2) Name________________________ 

Number________________________ 

3) Name________________________ 

Number________________________ 

Business Listings 

Business Name: 

______________________________________ 

Contact Name/s: ______________________ 

______________________________ 

Address (optional): 

_____________________________ 

________________________________________

____________________ 

ABN (optional)________________________ 

Phone: ________________________ 

______________________________ 

Fax:__________________________ 

UHF (optional): __________________________ 

Email (optional: _________________________ 

Send this form to: 

The Tambellup CRC 

34 Norrish Street,  

Tambellup WA 6320 

Or email you details to:                       

topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 

2018  PHONEBOOK 

We will be updating the     

Broomehill Tambellup Phonebook 

in 2018. Please let us know if your              

information needs updating,      

adding or removing. 

2018 Broomehill Tambellup                    

Community Phone Directory  

2018 Broomehill Tambellup                    

Community Phone Directory  

Please return by 

Friday 30 March 
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See our Facebook page for more information 

Tambellup Tennis Club Fixtures 
2017/18 

Date Event 

3 March Social Tennis, 2pm 

10 March Social Tennis, 2pm 

  Cranbrook Dudley-Smith ? 

17 March Championship Mixed Doubles, 2pm 

24 March Championship Singles, 2pm 

31 March EASTER LONG WEEKEND – no tennis 

7 April Social Tennis, 2pm 

14 April Closing Day, Social Tennis and Presentation 
Evening 

 

Wagin Woolorama 
Friday 9 & Saturday 10 March 

Wagin Showgrounds 
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Tambellup Lions Club 
2nd Wednesday of the Month 

7.30pm 
Tambellup Hotel 

 

Tambellup Uniting Church 
Service Times 

11th March 9.30am 

25th March 9.30am 

GOOD FRIDAY 30th March 9.30am 

EASTER SUNDAY 1st April 9.30am 

A cuppa will be served after each service. 
All Welcome 

 

Tambellup Patchwork/Craft Day 
3rd Saturday of the Month 

Tambellup Business  
Centre 

9am—late afternoon 
BYO Lunch. Tea and Coffee provided. 

Everyone welcome to come and join us. 
 

Tambellup Seniors Day Club 
Our monthly meetings are held at the  

Tambellup CWA Hall on the First Friday of  
each  month at 1:30pm. 

All members and any persons interested in  
joining with us would be most welcome for a  

social afternoon with Ronnie Whitmore our HAAC lady. 
We all join in for some quiz games and  

sometimes Bingo, in an informal afternoon  
with a small cost of $1.00 and then a cup of  

tea with a biscuit. 
In the warmer months we travel on the HAAC  
bus to  places of interest for the day, so there  

is always something to keep us busy. If you are a senior  
come and join us. Inquiries phone 9825 1167 

 

Tambellup CWA 
Meet every 2nd Thursday of the Month at the CWA  

Rooms. 
 

Tambellup Child Health Clinic 
1st and 3rd Monday of the Month at the Tambellup 

Health Clinic 
 

Tambellup Bowling Club Meeting 
3rd Monday of each month, 7.30pm 

 

Tambellup Lodge 
Meeting 1st Wednesday of every month. Contact 

Duncan Chadbourne 9825 1167 
 

Tambellup Card Players Group 
Every Wednesday afternoon at the Tambellup CWA Hall 

1—4pm (or later), cost $3.00. Everybody welcome. 
 

 

For Sale 
A list of some of the resent arrived stock. 

 
MISCELLANOUS –  
Cot rug, crochet, pink & white squares, $3.00. 
Tupperware round container with lid, 4¼ cups, 1 lt, clear base, blue lid, 

microwave safe, $2.00. 
Starmaid square container with lid, 4 cups, 1 lt, white base, clear lid,  

microwave, freezer & dishwasher safe, $3.00. 
Starmaid round casserole/steamer with lid, 6 cups, 1.5 lt, measurement 

guide inside, white, microwave, freezer & dishwasher safe, $3.00. 
Head wig, green & yellow, $2.00. 

 
MEN’S –  
Billabong board shorts, blue, 1 pocket, size 38, $2.50. 
Turtle Power satin boxer shorts, black, red & yellow, size M, $3.00. 
Adidas shorts, navy, size S, $3.00. 
Shirt, short sleeve, collar, button up, red & white, 2 pockets, size XXXL, 

$2.00. 
Mix ad shirt, short sleeve, ‘Why have a six pack when you can have a beer 

barrel’, red, size L, $1.00. 
Slazenger shirt, sleeveless, red & white, size 16, $1.50. 
Slazenger shirt, short sleeve, ‘1881’, green, size M, $1.50. 
Billabong shirt, short sleeve, white, silver & gold, size M, $3.00. 
VSKA shirt, long sleeve, collar, button up, green & white, size S, $1.00. 
Cotton On polo shirt, short sleeve with collar, grey & white, size S, $3.00. 
*Near New* Onitsaka Tiger sneakers, blue & white, size 9 – 10, $4.00. 

 
LADIES –  
Dress, short sleeve, black with brown & blue flowers, frilled collar, size 12, 

.50c. 
Grace Hill skirt, black, embroidered front, size 16, $4.00. 
¾ pants, 6 pockets, green, size 14, $2.00. 
*NEW* Donna Karan New York ¾ pants, denim, blue, 6 pockets, size 14, 

$4.00. 
Miss Understood shorts, blue & orange, size 12, $2.00. 
Shorts, coloured flowers, 4 pockets, size 12, $1.00. 
All Star Me shorts, black with silver sequins, 2 pockets, size 10, $2.00. 
Above Average shirt, short sleeve, collar, button up, blue & white, size 20, 

$1.00. 
Shirt, short sleeve, navy with coloured designs, white collar with beaded 

flower design, size XL, $4.00. 
Capital M shirt, sleeveless, black & white, size L, $4.00. 
NYC shirt, short sleeve, ‘1985 all stars New York State’ grey & pink, size 

14, $1.00. 
Shirt, sleeveless, blue & black, size M, $2.00. 
The Rolling Stones t-shirt, short sleeve, white, size 10, $1.50. 
Thin Lizzy miracle bra, size M, $2.00. 

 
CHILDREN’S –  
Broomehill Primary School jacket, size 12, $5.00. 
Broomehill Primary School dress, size 6, $4.00. 
Jumper with hood, long sleeve, ‘California Speedway 63 All Stars’, size 0, 

$1.00. 
Wave Zone shorts, grey & black, size 12, $1.00. 
Miss Understood shorts, white with coloured stars, size 8, $1.00. 
T-shirt, short sleeve, ‘Surf Bart Surf’, Bart Simpson riding a surf board, 

yellow, size 12, $1.50. 
Teenage Mutant Ninja Turtles t-shirt, short sleeve, green, size 8, $2.00. 
T-shirt, long sleeve, ‘jungle cool tricks’, monkey riding a skate board, 

green, size 7, $1.50. 
Teenage Mutant Ninja Turtles t-shirt, short sleeve, red, size 7, $1.00. 
T-shirt, short sleeve, ‘Epic Fail’, Road Runner collapsed on a rock, size 7, 

.50c.  
Batman t-shirt, short sleeve, size 6 – 8, $2.00. 
T-shirt, ‘Master of spin Jitzu Lloyd’, size 6, $2.00. 
Dream Works t-shirt, sleeveless, ‘Kung Fu Panda 2’, yellow & navy, size 5 

– 6, $2.00. 
Minions t-shirt, short sleeve, red, size 5 – 6, $2.00. 
T-shirt, short sleeve, ‘Kung Zhu’, red, size 4 – 5, $3.00. 
T-shirt, short sleeve, purple with flowers in a heart shape on front, size 0, 

.50c. 
T-shirt, short sleeve, orange with pink trim, elephant with heart print on 

front, size 00, .50c. 
Batman t-shirt, short sleeve, black, size 3 - 4, $2.00. 
Summer body suit, button up shoulder straps, pink & white flowers, 1 

pocket, press studs between the legs, size 1, .50c. 
Unicorn summer body suit, short sleeve, pink with giraffe motif, size 00, 

.50c. 
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TOPICS ADVERTISING RATES 
Advertising Rates (black & white only):  (all prices include GST) 

Full Page (A4)  $75 
1/2 Page   $40 
1/4 Page   $20 
Business card size $12 

Local only Business card size is FREE—However donations are greatly appreciated. 
 

FULL PAGE COLOUR (A4) - $150 
 

Topics is proudly produced by your local Community Resource Centre. 
**Free ads and community news submissions may be reduced in size. 

    Submissions close on the 25th of each month. 
Please email tbtopics@gmail.com or leave your submissions with the Tambellup CRC, Broomehill or  

Tambellup Shire Office. 

The Nurse Practitioner is an  

TAMBELLUP HEALTH CENTRE 
Opening hours: 9.00am - 11.30am & 1pm - 4pm, Phone  9825 1101 for appointments   

Dr. Wole conducts clinics every 2 weeks and the Nurse Practitioner is in attendance on the opposite week. Appointments:  9am - 11am 
(11am - 1.30pm is a drop in clinic)    

 

Also accessible through the Centre: 
 CHILD HEALTH NURSE  
 HACC ( Home & Community Care) 
 DIETICIAN 
 PODIATRIST 
 DIABETES EDUCATOR 
 PHYSIOTHERAPIST 

 

**ATTENTION LOCAL BUSINESSES** 
Are all of your details current in your business advert in Topics? 

Please let email any changes/updates to tbtopics@gmail.com as we will be reviewing all adverts in the 
new year. 

Broomehill and Holland Track Souvenirs for sale –  
Holland Track mug $5.00;  

Holland Track stubbie holder $4.00;  

Explore the Holland Track book, Broomehill to Coolgardie, includes detailed trip notes & 5 different routes 

$15.00; 

Exploring the Eyre Highway book, Adelaide to Perth, includes 6 postcards $10.00;    

Broomehill Primary School 100 years 1894 – 1994 book, includes class photographs through the years 

$7.00;  

Broomehill Historical Society, Early Memories, 1979 book $2.50; 

USB $10.00 includes – Broomehill Historical Society, Early Memories, 1979; Broomehill Primary School 100 

years 1894 – 1994; Broomehill and the Great Southern Railway brochure; Holland Track, Broome Hill to 

Bayley’s Rush brochure; includes photos and information about Broomehill. 
 

Museum open by appointment inquiries to Ernest Chapman – 98241378 or Carole – 0488944416  

or email broomehillhistoricalsociety@hotmail.com 
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Fully Insured 

Make your local Tambellup store your one stop shop for your merchandise requirements 

with proven backup sales & service. 

 

Landmark Tambellup - proud sponsor of community organisations and events. 

LANDMARK TAMBELLUP  FOR FRIENDLY, LOCAL 

SERVICE                8-5 MON-FRI                                                                         

PH 08 98251430   FAX 08 98251432     

MOB  0427 251 207 

CALL IN TO SEE HOLLY & FRIENDLY STAFF  

FOR FARM BUSINESS, SPECIALIST ADVICE AND SERVICE: 

Merchandise      Livestock           Insurance          Wool            Real Estate            

The Petticoat Lane Op-Shop 
42 India Street, Broomehill.  

Open Thursday 12pm - 3:30pm and the  
2nd Saturday  

9:30am – 11:30am.  
 

4.5kg bag of large or small cut rags $5.00, great for the workshop, 
garage and household use. Come in and & pick up a furry soft  

animal toy or basket to make your Easter gift or display.  
 

Watch for our ‘Op-Shop open’ signs as you drive 
through Broomehill. After hours inquiries contact 

Carole 0488944416.  

https://maps.google.com/?q=42+India+Street,+Broomehill&entry=gmail&source=g
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For all your maintenance needs, odd jobs,           

renovations and building requirements. 

 

  

 

 

M & MP BUILDERS 

Odd jobs 

Domestic fencing 

Paving  

mmpiker@bigpond.com 

   Phone: 08 98271399 

PO Box 98 Gnowangerup WA 6335 

FREE COUNSELLING SERVICE IN 
YOUR AREA 

OUR SERVICE IS CONFIDENTIAL, MOBILE 
AND FREE 

Professional counselling and support for rural people  
provided by rural people 

 

Southern Agcare provides: 

 Individual and family counselling 

 Community Support Services 

 Aboriginal Counselling and Support 
Counselling is a conversation to help you make sense of feel-

ings and situations. 
 

Call Pearl 0427 241 381, Bill 0427 441 459 or Sally 0427 192 
155 for an appointment. 

 

Southern Agcare has been providing a service to the  
communities in the Great Southern for over 27 years. 

 
PO Box 105, Gnowangerup WA 6335—T 9827 1552—F 9827 1636—

southernagcare@westnet.com.au—www.southernagcare.org.au 

 

 For Hire 
*Mobile Scaffold 4m* 
*Bricklayers Scaffold* 
*Small Jobs Tractor* 

 
Contact Neil 
0417 939 684 
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8.30am to 5pm  Monday to Friday 

Phone 9827 1124 Fax 9827 1066 
Mobile 0428 285 012 

Cnr of Corbett and Cecil Streets  Gnowangerup WA 6335 

Tambellup Railway Platform 
Email—coralgreen@bigpond.com 

www.threadsonlinewa.com 

9825 1542 
Open Tuesday and Thursday  

10am—3pm, or by appointment. 
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SATORI MASSAGE THERAPY SERVICE 

Jo Hull—Massage Therapist 

Clinic Appointments Now Available 

Tuesday and Thursday 

Clinic Located at the Tambellup  Business Centre 

Tambellup West Road 

Ph/Txt: 0427 871 316 

Facebook: Satori Massage Therapy Service 
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EARTHMOVING 
Tambellup & Surrounding Areas 

Tip trucks - Loaders - Excavator - Water truck 
Grader with roller to do catchments or roads all in one 

pass - Sand & Gravel Supplies  
House - Shed Pads - Road Construction  

On Farm Work -  Bulk Haulage 
With 25 years in earthmoving 

No job too big or small 
Call Gray Carter  0429 983 836 

Avon 

Do you enjoy Avon but miss out on seeing a 

brochure?? Did you know that you can order 

direct from Avon through  shop.avon.com.au 

or you can email me your address and receive 

the brochures when they are available.        

If you would like to know more please give me 

a call or email. belhank@hotmail.com  or 

0428251065 

Brian Green 
12-24 volt DC Trailer 

Rewires, LED fittings installed to utes and trailers. 
12 volt brakes fitted and repaired 

Trailer bearings replaced 

All enquiries to Brian  
Back in town full time 

0487 241 560 

mailto:belhank@hotmail.com
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Tambellup Radiator Service         

Repairs and recons for all  

makes and models.  
 

Also  ..welding repairs and modifications 

on Agricultural machinery                                           

Phone  0429 835 599                                              

9825 1066 

V.L. GREEN (COUNTRY HARIDRESSING) 
Men’s/Ladies/Boy’s/Girls haircuts; Colours;  

Short hair perming; Hair wash/blow dry/set;  
Hair treatments 

 
Day’s / times vary 

Phone/text 9825 3115 / 0428 546 831 

Imperial Deli Broomehill 
NOW OPEN! 

 
From 6.30am 

7 days per week 
 

 Home made pies, sausage rolls and 
pasties 

 Ice creams & jelly cups for the     
children 

 Cooked breakfast available 
 Fresh Bread 

 Milk 
 

Dine in or takeaway 
Please call Jeanette  

9824 1222 
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Mobile Phone 

SCREEN REPAIRS 
 

For most makes and models            

including iphones. 
 

Call or message Scott 

0457 007 661 

Broomehill Sheep Manure 

raw manure 

$5.00/bag 

 

 

Mob: 0458 200 363 

 Henry Jones Winery and Cafe 
Open 7 days—6.45am—6pm 

Breakfast and Lunch 

Open for Dinner with bookings: 6—10pm 

Annabel and Jim welcome you! 

9824 1513, henryjoneswinery@westnet.com.au 

Coffee—Cafe—Restaurant  
Wine Tasting and Sales 
Local Art—Newspapers 

Bed and Breakfast—3 rooms available 
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For anything smaller than 

broadacre! 

Slashing service also available 

Contact Laurie 

9825 1176 

COUNTRYSIDE 

HOMES 

Registered Building Contractor 

RN 5603 

Building locally and supporting rural communities 

45 years of Experience 
Call Neil 0417 939 684 

Geraldines Restaurant 

Crowden St, Tambellup 9854 9192 or 0438 543 996 

A la carte Menu 

BYO 

Open Friday to Sunday 

Lunches, Afternoon teas and Dinner 

Bookings preferred 
 

*Seniors card discounts available* 
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Tambellup Community Resource Centre, 34  Norrish St, Tambellup.  WA  6320                                                           

P: 08 9825 1177                         F: 08 9825 1187              E: tbtopics@gmail.com             W: www.tambelllupcrc.net.au 

Upcoming Dates: 

9 Tambellup St John Ambulance Sub Centre Opening 
11 TA Golf Busy Bee 
12 BH Hockey AGM 
15 Council Meeting 
17 TA Bowling Club Fish & Chips 
18 Tambellup Twilight Tunes 
20 TA Golf AGM 
21 TA Play in the Park 
21 BH Netball AGM 
22 BH Historical Society AGM 
22 BH CWA AGM 
24 BH Primary P&C Bogan Bingo 
25 Palm Sunday at Pindellup Church 
26 TA Junior Football AGM & Registration 
27 BH Primary P&C AGM 
29 BH Central Fire Brigade AGM 
30 Telephone Directory Information due 
30 Good Friday 

MARCH 2018 APRIL 2018 

1 Easter Sunday 
4 BH Ladies Tennis Day 
7 TA Primary P&C School Auction 
10 TA Hockey D Grade & Minkey Registration and Training 
14 BH Museum Market Day 

Do you have an event 

coming up? Let us 

know! 


